Vermont Board of Medical Practice Minutes of the January 20, 2021 Board Meeting Meeting Conducted via Phone

Approved

1. Call to Order; Call the Roll; Acknowledge Guests:

Dr. Bernstein called the meeting to order at 12:11 p.m.

Members Present via phone:

Richard Clattenburg, MD; Leo LeCours; Rick Hildebrant, MD; David Liebow, DPM; Patricia Hunter; Sarah McClain; Frank Heald; William Hoser PA-C; Ryan Sexton, MD

Others in Attendance via phone:

David Herlihy, Executive Director; Scott Frennier, Investigator; Paula Nenninger, Investigator; Tracy Hayes Medical Licensing Specialist

- 2. Public Comments: None
- **3. Presentation of Applications** (Recommendations were in the form of motions by the member making the recommendation).

Dr. Bernstein moved for the issuance of Physician and Anesthesiologist Assistant Licenses/Certifications for:

Sean Burns MD

Jeffrey Fromowitz MD

Jeffrey Munson MD

Sabari Sundarraj MD

Jennifer Clauss PA-C

Scott Gorenstein MD

Scott Gorenstein MD

Scott Gorenstein MD

Nicholas Otto MD

Recommended by Dr. Clatenburg for licensure. Seconded by Dr. Hildebrant, passed, opposed: none; recused: none; abstained: none.

Dr. Bernstein moved for the issuance of Physician Limited-Temporary-Licenses for:

Kirby Gilpin MD Faith Goronga MD

Recommended by Dr. Sexton for Limited Temporary Physician licensure. Seconded by Dr. Hildebrant, passed, opposed: none; recused: none; abstained: none.

4. Other Business: Mr. Herlihy announced that the new President and Vice President had been safely sworn into office.

MDr. Herlihy aAnnounced that Kurt Kuehle, AAG will be filling in for Ms. Diederich while she is out. Mr. Keuhle worked with the Board previously.

Mr. Frennier and Ms. Nenninger <u>have was</u> been <u>getting scheduled more very busy with for contact tracing. They are not available to work their full schedules and we may see some slowdown in their regular work being completed. -</u>

Ms. Hayes asked that all expense sheets through the end of the year please be submitted asap.

- 5. Next Regular Board meeting: February 3, 2021, 12 p.m., via Teams, Vermont.
- 6. Adjournment

Dr. Bernstein adjourned the meeting at 12:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Tracy Hayes